
                                  February 23, 2010  

                     Le Mars, Iowa 

 

 

 

The Plymouth County Board of Supervisors met in the Boardroom on February 23, 2010 at 9:30 a.m.  All members were 

present.  All votes following are aye unless otherwise indicated. 

 

Motion by Kass, seconded by Anderson, to approve the agenda for the February 23, 2010 meeting with the omission of 

the 10:00 a.m. appointment of Andrea Westergard, Plymouth County Economic Development Director.   Motion Carried.  

 

Motion by Loutsch, seconded by Anderson, to approve the minutes of the February 16, 2010 meeting.     Motion Carried.  

 

Don Kass reported that the Youth Emergency Services in Cherokee is looking at purchasing a Sheriff’s deputy vehicle 

from Plymouth County vs. the County trading it in during their next new purchase, in order for the YES Center to 

transport juveniles to and from court and placement to their facility. 

 

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Kass, to disallow the application of military exemption for Edward Webb for 2009 

valuations for taxes payable in 2010-11.      Motion Carried.  

 

Motion by Loutsch, seconded by Greene, to approve resolution #022310 of Plymouth County bridge weight limits.  

Loutsch-aye; Greene-aye; Henrich-aye; Kass-aye; Anderson-aye.      Motion Carried. 

 

The Plymouth County Board of Supervisors recognized County Employees with the following years of services awards: 

15 years of service: Darin Raymond, County Attorney; Paul Kolker, L.E.C. Jailer; Lauren Grubb, Secondary Roads; 

                                 Sharon Nieman, CPC and General Relief Director, Jerry Gloden, Secondary Roads 

20 years of service: Jerry Groenhagen, Appraiser; Jim Lubben, Deputy Sheriff; Jill Renken, Deputy Assessor; Allen   

                                 Stusse, Secondary Roads;   

25 years of service: Gaylen Spink, Secondary Roads; Lynn Steckelberg, Sgt. Sheriff 

30 years of service: Russ Hobson, Secondary Roads; Greg Jelken, Secondary Roads; Darrell Sitzmann, Secondary Roads 

35 years of service: Arnie Meister, Secondary Roads 

40 years of service: Roger Dau, Secondary Roads 

 

 

Board approved the following claims per payroll dated 2-19-2010: 

 

GENERAL BASIC FUND   SECONDARY ROAD FUND 

Kelsey Bauerly, wages $ 577.50 Ken Ahlers, wages $ 374.13 

Steve Beeck, wages  508.86 Jim Bolton, wages  309.38 

Jeff Kramer, wages  315.00 Craig Christman, wages  84.38 

Sue Masuen, wages  431.46 Roger Dau, wages  464.06 

Phillip Meyer, wages  567.36 Kevin Ernst, wages  28.13 

David Poel, wages  177.30 Jeff Gengler, wages  493.76 

Kayla Ragar, wages  378.24 Jerry Gloden, wages  433.91 

Bob Rohmiller, wages  472.80 Rick Groetken, wages  493.76 

Deb VanOtterloo, wages  613.92 Kurt Haage, wages  209.48 

Micah VanOtterloo, wages  160.70 Charles Hahn, wages  435.94 

Chelsey VanRoekel, wages  352.49 Robert Hughes, wages  70.31 

Charlie Zomermaand, wages  661.92 Greg Jelken, wages  492.19 

Employer withholdings  876.94 Jeff Jurgensmeier, wages  538.65 

Employee withholdings  1,000.77 David Ludwigs, wages  421.88 

   Mark Oltmann, wages  478.21 

VETERANS AFFAIRS CO GRANT FUND  Arlie Pick, wages  196.88  

Gene Shultz, wages $ 480.00 Chris Pick, wages  28.13 

Employee withholdings  69.36 Tommy Rice, wages  98.44 

 



Gaylen Spink, wages $ 463.84 

Allen Stusse, wages  295.31 

Ray Wilkens, wages  82.05 

Employer withholdings  42,153.40 

Employee withholdings  20,522.35 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________________  ___________________________________________ 

Stacey Feldman, Plymouth County Auditor  Jim Henrich, Chairman 


